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Korea Europe Cultural Exchange Promotion Agency

Tarragona

To: E-seminar on the occasion of 75" Founding Anniversary of Korean People’s Army

Dear Alejandro Cao de Benos dongji, President of KFA,
Dear Official Delegates and members of KFA branch around the world,
Dear friends,

The Korea Europe Cultural Exchange Promotion Agency would like to extend the
warmest congratulations to KFA that hold International E-seminar under the title of “75"
Anniversary of the invincible Korean People’s Army”, on the occasion of its auspicious
founding anniversary.

From its foundation to now for long years, the KPA had created the victorious epic by
giving disastrous defeat to the USA who had been boasting the “strongest” in the world which
was the first time for their history, and also resolutely controlled and smashed unceasing
military provocations of US and its vassal forces. Thus, the socialist cause of Korea could be
continuously developed and the peace and security of Korean Peninsula also could be staunchly
defended.

We hope that the E-seminar would serve as to praise the immortal exports of Great Leader
comrade Kim Il Sung and comrade Kim Jong Il, achieved in foundation and strengthening and
developing the invincible KPA, and it will also widely publicize the prestige of DPRK that
become rich and powerful under the wise leadership of comrade Kim Jong Un, president of
State Affairs. We fully believe that E-seminar will be the meaningful event to support and
encourage Korean people's justice cause struggling for the comprehensive development of
socialism.

Avail this opportunity, the Korea Europe Cultural Exchange Promotion Agency highly
appreciate the work of KFA and we sincerely hope that the E-seminar will be successfully held
under the great expectation and concern of participants.

Best regards,

Korea Europe Cultural Exchange Promotion Agency
6™ Feb, Juche 112(2023)

Pyongyang



